
PATRON’S REPORT FOR 2024 AGM  

 

This year has been an interesting this year with some new ventures and alterations 

happening throughout this time. The Coffee Café being one of them. 

Well done to our Executive in a tough year. Special thanks to Glenn Rangitonga for 

overseeing the completion of the floor Project. It looks great and more serviceable in the 

long run. 

It was a great night on 4th July with James Ray releasing his new song “4th July” and his 

followers of line dancing. Both the Kitchen and Bar Staff were flat out, which goes to show 

that it can put some life into the club on an otherwise quiet night. Thursday nights are very 

popular now. 

It is lovely to see such groups as the Ukulele Group utilising our club on a regular basis. It is 

good for our Club to be used by community groups. 

It is good to see our members being involved in their respective adjunct activities. This all 

helps our club to have a great atmosphere.  

Thanks to Troy and other staff members, who have also left our club, for their service to our 

club while they were with us. 

We welcome our new Manager, Emma. Thanks to our current staff members who welcome 

us with happy smiling faces and good service. 

All in all we have a great club, so get involved and enjoy it to the fullest. 

All the best 

Regards 

 

Richards (Blue) Stephens 

 

  


